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 The Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) today gave 
notice to the regulated industry and its stakeholders of the hazardous materials civil penalty case 
it closed in the month of September 2005 for violations of the Hazardous Materials Regulations 
(HMR) (49 Code of Federal Regulations Parts 171 – 180).  For calendar year 2005, PHMSA has 
closed a total of 292 hazardous materials civil penalty cases and collected $1,196,996 in 
penalties.   
 
 It is the task of PHMSA's inspection and enforcement staff to improve compliance with 
the safety and training standards of the HMR by inspecting companies and individuals who offer 
hazardous materials for transportation or who manufacture, maintain, repair, recondition or test 
packages authorized for transporting hazardous materials.   
 
 
Company SUMMARY Penalty 

BROOKLYN 
HOSPITAL 
CENTER, INC. 
Brooklyn, NY 
(Shipper) 

Offered liquid regulated medical waste that was not 
packaged in rigid inner packaging, that leaked and was 
free-flowing throughout the bulk outer packaging;  
Offered regulated medical waste in plastic film bags that 
were not properly closed and therefore, unauthorized 
packaging.  [173.22(a)(2), 173.197(e)(2), and 
173.197(e)(1)(i)]  Case No. 05-0099-SBG-EA. 

     $5,920 

   
                                                                                                            Total number of cases - 1                              
                                                                                                      Total civil penalties - $5,920 
 
Hazardous Materials Initiatives and Training: 
 
 PHMSA uses a number of tools in meeting its goal to improve hazardous materials 
safety.  Enforcement is but one useful safety tool and training is another.  The PHMSA Office of 
Hazardous Materials Initiatives and Training (OHMIT) provides products and programs that aid 
the regulated industry’s compliance with the HMR.  Last year, the PHMSA Hazmat Safety 
Assistance Team reached over 13,000 individuals in the hazmat community, provided over 330 
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hazmat awareness presentations, and distributed over 40,000 standard information packets.  The 
OHMIT training program includes Multimodal Hazardous Materials Transportation Training 
Seminars held throughout the country that drew nearly 1,000 participants last year.  For fiscal 
year 2006, seminars are planned for Dallas, TX, December 6-7, 2005; Seattle, WA, March 14-
15, 2006; Newark, NJ, May 16-17, 2006; and Chicago, IL, August 22-23, 2006.  For more 
information on hazardous materials seminars and one day work shops, go to the PHMSA 
hazardous materials web site at http://hazmat.dot.gov/training/training.htm. 
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